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Letter to Rt. Hon Tessa Jowel MP continued

In order to ensure these ambitions are realised in the long term we have the following
recommendations with respect to the structure and operation of the SPV:

* The principle of maintaining the Olympic Park as an exemplary sustainable
development should be embedded in the key documents of the company such
as the Memorandum and Articles, business plan etc.

* Recruitment of the Chair and Chief Executive should place a heavy emphasis
on sustainability and the ability and willingness to pioneer new standards

* The non-executive board should have a position for a leader in the field of
sustainability to champion the issues at board level

* The board should also have representation from the community

* The SPV should be subject to a similar level of independent assurance to that
currently applied to the Olympic programme

* A senior sustainability position should be created within the SPV, supported by
adequate resources

* Funding should be made available to ensure the sustainability of the park is
maintained in the early stages of development

* The sustainability standards set out in the LMF Protocol should be converted
to contractual obligations for developers, this should not be left solely to
planning requirements

* The strategies of the Lower Lea Valley should be co-ordinated in such a way
as to create “virtuous cycles” of sustainability. For example, the development
of organic waste disposal facilities that are able to provide fuel to
developments such as the Olympic Park, which are energy self-sufficient

We trust this helps to inform the debate about the SPV and we would be pleased to

meet to expand on these points if required.

Yours sincerely

Shaun McCarthy
Chair
Commission for a Sustainable London 2012

Commission for a Sustainable London 2012 | 2008 Annual Review | April 2009





